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SUNDERLAND STROLLERS RUNNING CLUB

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
19 JULY 2017

8:30PM – DITCHBURN ROOM, ASHBROOKE SPORTS CLUB

MINUTES
	Item
	
	Action

	
	Secretary's Note:  The meeting was attended by 32 Strollers.
	

	1
	Opening Remarks

The Club President, Phil Tweddell opened the AGM by thanking those attending.  He thanked the Management Committee and all others who had helped the Club for everything they had done to uphold the great traditions of the Club.

He was delighted with the progress of the Club and while no longer a runner he still felt very much part of the Club.


	

	2


	Minutes of the Last Annual General Meeting

The minutes of the last AGM had been circulated prior to the meeting, there were no matters arising. They were accepted as a true record.
	 

	3
	Chairman's Report

The Club Chairman, Phil Watson also thanked all attending and in particular the members of the Committee who worked hard throughout the year to ensure that the Club an smoothly. He gave special thanks to Malcolm Cox who was stepping down as Race Secretary. He also thanked Julie Cook for her management of the biggest ever Beginners Group, many of whom had now become Club members.


	

	4
	Ratification of Revised Constitution

The Club Secretary introduced the revised constitution which tidied up the major overall that was adopted last year. In particular it confirmed which members of the Committee were elected by the AGM.
Proposed: Phil Watson

Seconded: Lee Corbett

Passed Unanimously
	Club Secretary 

	5
	Treasurers Report

The Treasurer, Gary Hargrave, presented the Club financial statements for the year ending 31 March 2016.  He noted that the reporting period was actually 13 months and due to the significant cash flows of membership subscriptions and Pier to Pier entry monies these had distorted any detailed analysis. Overall the Club had just about broken even over the period albeit the Pier to Pier Race 2017 had, once again, made a substantial profit.

A copy of the financial statements is attached to these minutes.


	

	6
	Election of Officers

The Chairman advised that Ian Tate had offered to serve as Race Secretary, from the floor Lee Corbett volunteered to fill the vacant Club Coach position. The following Club Committee is:

Chairman – Phil Watson

Treasurer – Gary Hargrave

Secretary – Harry Harrison

Deputy Treasurer – Graeme Claezy

Deputy Secretary – Bill Kirk

Race Secretary – Ian Tate

Deputy Race Secretary – Terry Topping

Men's Captain – Michael Dixon

Ladies Captain – Pip MacDonald

Ladies Manager – Sue Tate

Coach – Lee Corbett

Membership Secretary – Gary Hargrave

Kit Manager – Jill Connolly

Press Officer – Tricia O'Neill

Webmaster – Mike Hobson
Proposed: Tricia O'Neill

Seconded: Pip MacDonald

Passed Unanimously
	Club Secretary  

	7
	Any Other Business

The Secretary advised that 3 items of Any Other Business had been submitted:

Free Timing Chips

It was proposed that all new Club members would receive a free timing chip on joining; those who had previously purchased a chip would be entitled to one free replacement in the event of loss.  All other replacements would cost £5.
Proposed: John Wilson

Seconded: Kevin O'Neill

For: 13 Votes
Against: 12 Votes

Proposal passed

Lakeland L100 Checkpoint Funding Request

The sum of up to £170 had been requested by the Strollers manning the Lakeland to support the provision of decorations and also provide marshals with a meal.
Proposed: Harry Harrison

Seconded: Ken Maynard

For: 18 Votes
Against: 2 Votes

Proposal passed
Second Claim Membership Cost

It was proposed that any athletes seeking 2nd Claim Membership should not be required to pay full subscriptions as the UKA element had already been paid at their 1st Claim Club. They would therefore only be required to pay the difference between the UKA levy and the Club Membership (currently £11).
Proposed: Phil Watson

Seconded: Gary Hargrave

Passed Unanimously
	Club Secretary

Treasurer 

Membership Secretary 

	8
	Honorary Member

The Club Secretary reminded the meeting that the Club liked to reward non-running members who still made a contribution to the Club with Honorary Membership. He therefore proposed that this should be awarded to Karen Maynard who continued to provide great service to the Club, in particular organising the hugely popular Christmas Party.
Proposed: Harry Harrison

Seconded: Phil Watson

Passed Unanimously
	Club Sec 

	9
	Closing Remarks

The President closed the meeting by thanking all Strollers for maintaining the spirit and ethos of the Club.  He wished everyone well for a successful year ahead.

The meeting closed at 9:15pm.


	


A G HARRISON

Club Secretary

Sunderland Strollers

24 Jul 2017

